STABLES THEATRE & ARTS CENTRE
Minutes of the meeting of the COUNCIL OF MANAGEMENT 

held on Tuesday 30th July 2019 
PRESENT:

Neil Sellman (Chairman), Henri Hayler (Hon. Treasurer), 
Harriet Davey (Hon. Secretary), Cliff Brooker, Sue Dengate, Victoria Fay, David Harding, Gill Jenks, Tim Pearce, Mike Willard
APOLOGIES:
Matt Davis (Vice-Chairman)
1. Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

The Minutes of the meeting, held on 25th June 2019, were approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman.  
2. Matter Arising: 
3. Vice-Chairman’s Resignation: 
It was noted that Jackie Eichler has resigned as Vice-Chairman.  A new Vice-Chairman will be appointed at the next Annual General Meeting.

ACTION:  Letter to be sent to Jackie Eichler from the Chairman (NS).
4. Department Reports:

Chairman/PAG – Neil 
Directors - so far two Directors for each play (and nine for Macbeth) in the 2020 season have come forward.  Directors for all plays will be appointed during the next 4-6 weeks.
Franking machine – It was agreed to hire a franking machine, to be reviewed in 12 months time.  Responsibility for this machine will lie with June Hills and Veronica Sceal.
NODA – It was agreed that the Theatre should join NODA (this to run beside the Little Theatre Guild membership) at a cost of £200 per annum.

ACTION:  Costs of NODA and LTG to be reviewed (HH).
Vice-Chairman/Technical Equipment/Customers – Matt
There are still problems with the new telephone system.
ACTION:  Update from Matt on website (NS).
ACTION:  Progress report from Matt on email addresses (NS).
ACTION:  Update from Matt on negotiations with The Stag (NS).
Treasurer - Henri 
It was agreed that we should open a savings account with the Hampshire Trust Bank (2% interest for two years).
There are still problems with the Art Gallery’s lack of records.

ACTION:  Meeting with Yvonne Rees (HH).

It was agreed to use barcodes in the Art Gallery in order to make purchases clearer.
Secretary – Harriet
It was agreed that refunds for direct debit payments will not be given to members.  


House/Grounds and Licensing – Mike

It was agreed to request that the Theatre will apply for a licence to hold weddings.  
There was a discussion as to whether we offer the Theatre to raise funds for local charities (yet to be nominated) on one or two evenings a year.

ACTION:  Members to be asked at the next AGM to suggest suitable charities.  The question of paying volunteers was discussed.
ACTION:  Information to be sent to Council members (NS).
The crown of the tree at the entrance to the car park must be lifted as it is now obscuring the poster frames.
The new sign “Stables Theatre” is on order.
Legal Advice - (David) 
David will revise our Policy and Statement document referring to our Safeguarding policy to bring it up to date.

The new Professional contract will be completed very soon. 
ACTION:  Members of the Council to consider Trustee training.    
Marketing – Tim
Carrie Beeson will assist in this department.
Heads of Departments/Archives/ – Sue 
The Archives Group will now meet on Thursdays from 9am-12.30pm.  Sue asked how we could attract younger people to this department.  The Archives department have some old letters which it was agreed could be sold.
Backstage – Gill
The recent Health and Safety audit highlighted concerns over the storage of chemicals backstage.

ACTION:  List of backstage email addresses to be sent to Matt Davis (Ian Morson). 

Events – Victoria
Victoria asked for volunteers to take part in the Pram Race in the Old Town Carnival – flyers to be distributed.
The Stables Christmas party/open day will take place on 14th December 2019 from 1.30-5.30pm.

ACTION:  Ideas for this event to be discussed at the next Council Meeting.
5. American Visit:

It was agreed that the publicity for the American visit could have been better; this will be discussed at a later date.

ACTION:  Letters of thanks to be sent to Andrew White and Maureen Nelson in appreciation of all their hard work in arranging and running the visit (NS).

6. Any Other Business:
a) Open meetings for Council – There have been suggestions from various people (these people have not attended AGMs or Member evenings at the Theatre) to hold these meetings.
b) Ashtray – It was agreed that a bucket containing sand for cigarette ends should be placed outside the back door.
c) Gift Aid – Forms will be ready soon.
d) Educational tickets – Members were asked to consider this matter.

e) A request was made that volunteers from front of house and the coffee bar should be invited to attend final dress rehearsals.
f) The question of members of the audience taking drinks into the auditorium was raised again.  It was agreed that this is not allowed.

g) Behind the Scenes at the Stables (Facebook) – A new administrator is to be added.

h) The Fringe – A request has been made to sell tickets as “two for one”.

ACTION:  Heather Alexander to be contacted (NS).

i) Little Theatre Guild Conference – Volunteers will be needed to man the Theatre during the conference.
ACTION:  Meeting to be held at the end of August – date to be advised.
There being no further business, the meeting ended at 9.40pm
The next meeting of the Council of Management will be held on Tuesday 27th August 2019 at the Stables Theatre.
CHAIRMAN:                                                                                                                Date:
